
From: Caroline Psaltis 
Sent: 6/02/2022 11:31:55 AM 
To: Council Northernbeaches Mailbox 
Subject: DA2021/2567 - St Augustines 

Hello 
Re St Augustine's proposal for an increase in car park and to increase the student population. 
I currently live in Shackel Avenue Brookvale. To say this is a busy street is a massive understatement, cant wait 
to move its a nightmare. 
The traffic at peak times is so bad — especially in the afternoons from 3pm to 5pm in particular and it is mostly 
traffic from St Augustines going up to Warringah Rd. The traffic is banked up down towards Brookvale oval, 
every school day there are near accidents, road rage, tooting, verbal abuse, brake sqealing in near misses, 
constant, noticeably returned this week when school returned. 
If you live in Shackel Avenue you cannot turn right from Victor Road from 7.30-9.30am and again from 3-6pm. If 
you are coming from Dee Why and turn into Victor Rd legally you have to drive down Victor Rd and turn into a 
driveway then reverse into the traffic that is banked up the hill coming north — even more dangerous than 
turning into Shackel. 
This proposal is only going to make this already dangerous and untenable situation a disaster for all residents 
plus all traffic coming up this way. Something needs to be done anyway — now- but to approve this DA is so 
wrong. 
Please consider and inspect of an afternoon — its a valid issue and I wouldn't be the only one aware of this issue. 
Kind Regards 
Caroline Psaltis 
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